Joint Statement

In an effort to improve communication and, understanding of the concerns of faculty and administration, to find solutions to mutual concerns, to strengthen the collegial governance process, and to create a even finer university, the Faculty Senate, the Provost and the President agree to the following steps:

1.  The President will be invited to appear at the Faculty Senate at regular intervals, approximately every third meeting, to give a Presidential briefing stating the primary issues before his office, and to participate in part of the Senate meeting.  

2.  The Chair of the Budget Committee will meet regularly with the Chief Financial Officer (CFO) and the Executive Vice-Provost for Budget. The CFO will consult with the Chair, taking his counsel, whenever significant decisions are pending.  He or she will participate in all major budget decisions that concern Faculty from the start of the budget process and become part of the ongoing budget process, including decision making conferences. The Chair will report regularly to the Faculty Senate Budget Committee, receive its advice, and bring the results of its deliberations to the university budgeting process.  In order to handle the considerable demand on his or her time, with the consent of his or her dean, the Chair of the Budget Committee will receive one course release per semester.  Being a regular participant in the university budget process will become part of his or her formal assignment.  The Chair of the Faculty Senate will consult with the Budget Chair’s department chair concerning evaluation of that part of the Budget Chair’s annual assignment. 

3.  The Senate Research Committee will be reconstituted. Its responsibilities will include relations with the Office of Sponsored Research, including the collection and communication of any Faculty concerns to the Office of Sponsored Research.  The Chair of the committee will meet regularly with the Vice President for Research. This will be in operation by May 1, 2006.

4. The Senate Nature Preserve and Campus Environment Committee will be revived. The chair of the Environment Committee will consult with those designated by the President and the Provost as responsible for pending issues regarding campus physical environment, building design and construction, and any other decisions pertaining to the environment. He/she will report back to the Environment Committee and bring any recommendations to the attention of those responsible for environmental decisions. This process will be in place by May 1, 2006.

5.  Planning for the implementation of a joint Administrative/Faculty Senate Strategic Planning Committee will begin. The Provost and Chair of the Faculty Senate and the President will meet to decide the membership of the Committee and its responsibilities.  This will be completed by May 1, 2006.

6. A joint Administrative/Faculty Senate committee will examine the structure, purpose and operation of Faculty Senates at other research universities and make recommendations to the Senate and the President on ways to improve the operation and role of the Faculty Senate.  The Office of Academic Affairs will furnish a graduate assistant to assist in the research for this project. The Committee will consist of three members chosen by the Provost and three members chosen by the Chair of the Faculty Senate in consultation with the Steering Committee.  The Chair of the Committee will be appointed jointly by the Provost and Chair of the Faculty Senate. This process will be in operation by April 1, 2006, and will report its conclusions and its recommendations to the Senate by November 1, 2006.

7.  The Faculty Senate will reconsider its committee structure in order to institute effective, if fewer working committees.  Committee membership rules will also be reconsidered. This will be completed by September 1, 2006.

8. The Chair of the Faculty Senate will attend part of the regular meetings of the Council of Deans to give and update and participate in a dialogue with the Deans and the Provost.

9.  We reaffirm Faculty Senate’s Constitution that provides that faculty of each unit have the right to determine its own governance structure and, should they choose to do so, the right  to elect, with the consent of its Dean, its chairs and directors.  

10. In pursuit of best practices, the faculty of affected units will be consulted, to the greatest extent possible, and before any final resolution is made, regarding major decisions affecting faculty.  These decisions include the selection of deans, the planning of major academic initiatives, and major expansions or contractions of academic units.

11. The Chair of the governing body of each College and School within the University will meet on a regular basis with the Dean or Executive Dean of each College and School or with the unit’s budget director.  The Chair will participate in major College or School budgetary discussions from the start of the budgetary process.

12.  For one year, the Collaboration Committee will meet every three months to evaluate the progress of the recommended steps and recommend any changes to the process.

It is our intention that the academic community of Florida International University stand together in pursuit of our university’s goal of becoming a premiere research university that assists the citizens of South Florida in reaching their intellectual, professional, and vocational goals.
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